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OUT16/39035 

Phillipa Duncan 
Team Leader 
Resource Assessments 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
 
Dear Ms Duncan 
 

Bodangora Wind Farm Section 75W Modification 2 Project 
 
I refer to your email of 11 October 2016 inviting the NSW Department of Industry, 
Division of Resources & Energy (the Division) to provide comments on the Infigen 
Energy (the Proponent) Bodangora Wind Farm (the Project) Environmental 
Assessment (EA). 
 
The Division has reviewed the proposal as described in a letter from Bodangora 
Wind Farm Pty Ltd to DPE dated 5 October 2016 for a Section 75W Modification 
Application 2 - Bodangora Wind Farm and provides the following comments within its 
area of responsibility. 
 
The Division has no concerns regarding the proposed amendments to electrical 
infrastructure and access tracks as they should have no impact on mineral or 
extractive resources. 
 
However, the proponent should consult with the company that has lodged 
Exploration Licence Application (ELA) No. 5342 and continue to liaise with other 
relevant Exploration Licence holders prior to, during and subsequent to the 
construction phase to ensure that no potentially prospective mineralised areas will be 
compromised by the development. 
 
The contact details (for the titles agents) that GSNSW has on record for ELA 5342 
are: 
 
Address:  GPO BOX 1661 BRISBANE QLD 4000 
 Name:   EDEN HODSON 
 Phone:  (07) 3221 2249 
 Email:   eden@utmglobal.com.au 
 

The Division’s Industry Investment and Export Support branch and the Renewable 
Energy Advocate have been working with Infigen Energy to facilitate development of 
the Bodangora Wind Farm since early 2014 and will continue to support the project 
as it progresses to construction and operation. 
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The Division is satisfied that the project will have no impact on mineral resources in 
the area and supports the proposed modification. 
 
Should you have any enquires regarding this matter please contact Steve Cozens, 
Senior Project Officer, Royalty & Advisory Services on 9842 8573. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Zane West 
Manager Royalties & Advisory Services 


